Phone 802-223-3272

Fax 802-223-3272

June 11, 1998

Selectboard, Town of East Montpelier East Montpelier, Vt. 05651

Dear Selectboard;

Bill Bryant has indicated to me that the board is ready to address the issue of the wash out affecting both our lands. I would like to come in and discuss the matter with the board.

The wash out is expanding and does present a danger to the cul-de-sac. My wife and I regret the fact that the town has been put in this position. We have no intention of trying to walk away saying it's the town's problem as George Rice would suggest.

I an enclosing some correspondence recently forwarded to Ed. Stanak

Sincerely,

Richard and Carole Casavant